
 

 

 
 
                   LYNDEBOROUGH  HERITAGE COMMISSION 
 
Friday, March 22, 2019, Tarbell Library 
 
Present: Jessie Salisbury, Stephanie Roper, and Selectman Mark 
Chamberlain.  
 
7:10 p.m. Stephanie opened the meeting. 
Minutes of February 22, were approved by consensus. There was no 
treasurer’s report. 
 
SHOW AND TELL 
No one had any objects, artifacts or good stories. 
 
CLARK POTTERY SIGN 
The owner will be invited to a meeting later when in the spring “when New 
Road is more passable.” Walter Holland displayed several pieces of Clark 
Pottery with the new sign at Town Meeting. 
 
POSSIBLE PROJECTS FOR THIS YEAR 
Wording for the West Cemetery sign will be finalized. 
Installation of the Soldiers’ Monument sign will wait until the cemetery wall 
is repaired later this summer. 
Some type of flower garden/low stone wall/picnic spot will be developed for 
around the railroad station foundation. 
Work on the stone structures map, town history, and Old House Project will 
begin sometime in mid-May. 
 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY PROGRAMS 
The Society plans a series of informal “conversations,” people invited to 
“come and talk about a particular subject.” 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
Memorial bricks have been offered anonymously in memory of Kathy 
Mottau, Lucille Watt, and Joan Wetherall. They will need to be engraved 
and will be installed this summer. Several other memorial bricks will be 
added by Memorial Day and additional brick walkway is planned for the 
summer. 



 

 

 
 
SCHOOL HISTORY TOUR 
This year’s 4th grade history field trip is planned for June 6. Students will be 
in Lyndeborough in the morning. Walter Holland has said he will have the 
cannon brought out. Last year’s tour was called “a success.” 
 
The next meeting is Friday, April 26, at the library. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
 
 
 
Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


